Dear Parents and Students,

My aim is to create a safe, nurturing yet challenging environment. I am writing to provide you with updated advice about the Novel Corona virus outbreak. With the number of corona virus cases in China and other countries multiplying, a social media post suggesting preventive measures apparently issued by the health ministry in India is going viral. The measures include keeping one's throat moist, wearing masks and avoiding fried or spicy food. Corona virus outbreak is very serious & amp; fatal. There is no cure once you are infected. So as we know "Prevention is better than cure." So preventive method is to Wash your hands frequently with soap and water or use an alcohol-based hand rub if your hands are not visibly dirty. When coughing and sneezing, cover mouth and nose with flexed elbow or tissue - discard tissue immediately into a closed bin and clean your hands with alcoholbased hand rub or soap and water. Ensure regular hand washing with soap and potable water after touching animals and animal products; avoid touching eyes, nose or mouth with hands; and avoid contact with sick animals or spoiled animal products. Strictly avoid any contact with other animals in the market (e.g., stray cats and dogs, rodents, birds, bats). Avoid contact with potentially contaminated animal waste or fluids on the soil or structures of shops and market facilities. Our school is a safe and happy place, where children are valued and nurtured. The wellbeing of our child continues to be of paramount importance to me and our school staff. I will continue to share information and advice for the betterment of students.

Kind regards